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January 22, 2025  
 
 
Peter McPherson  
Chief Operations Officer – Office of the Mayor 
411 3rd St South 
Nampa, Idaho 83651 
 
 
Dear Peter,  
 
Airport Commissioner Aubree Miller’s term expired on December 31, 2024.  Through the City 
of Nampa Boards and Commission position process, three applications were received for the 
upcoming 5-year term.  The applicants were Ms. Aubree Miller, Mr. Andrew George, and Mr. 
Ted Chester. 
 
On January 16, 2024, Crystal Craig, Director of Transportation, Phil Nelson, 2024 Airport 
Chairman/2025 Vice Chairman, Peter McPherson, Chief Operating Officer and I, Lynsey 
Johnson, Airport Superintendent interviewed Ms. Miller and Mr. George.  
 
On January 22, 2024, Crystal Craig, Director of Transportation, Phil Nelson, 2024 Airport 
Chairman/2025 Vice Chairman, Jennifer Snyder, Airport Admin Specialist and I, Lynsey 
Johnson, Airport Superintendent interviewed Mr. Chester.  
 
All three candidates were found to be more than qualified to serve on the Airport Commission 
and each could provide unique and valuable insight to the Airport Commission. 
 
Aubree has previously served on the Airport Commission from March 2020 to December 2024.  
As a small business owner with extensive experience in aviation, Aubree has provided valuable 
insight and expertise into the ongoing operations of the Airport.  
 
We recommend Ms. Aubree Miller to serve on the Airport Commission. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.   
 
Respectfully,  
 
 
 
 
Lynsey Johnson 
Airport Superintendent  




